ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 1st.February 2018 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Ian Collis (IC) in the chair, Bob Bainbridge (BB), Ian Duerden (ID), Samantha Edmunds (SE) and Clerk Derek Patience. Also present were County Councilllor David Wilby, Mr. David Burt (DB), and Mr. Bob Trickey (BT) 
	Item
	
	
	Minute
	Action


	1.Open Forum
1.Apologies for Absence

2. Declarations of Interests

3. Police Matters
4. Minutes of Previous Meetings
5. Matters Arising

6. Correspondence
7. Finance

8. Play Area
9. Village Hall 
10.Parish Clerk Replacement/

Councillor Recruitment

11. Any Other Business
12. Date of Next Meeting

	Fly Tipping: DB reported fly-tipping at a couple of places along Pickworth Road. Clerk to request RCC to clear.
Railings on Green: DB enquired whether there had been any response from RCC on the need for railings at the end of the footpath crossing the Green.  None had been received, and Clerk will chase.

Fence Repair – Manor Farm Lane: Not yet done, and Clerk will chase
Former Station Hotel: No further progress, Clerk will continue to pursue

County Councillor Chris Parsons.
None

No report in the absence of a police representative.  The recent monthly email update on crime in the area indicated that there had been no recorded crimes in Essendine. It was noted that the Police Speed Van had made a recent visit to the village.
Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14th. December 2017 were approved on the proposal of ID seconded BB, all in favour

1. Stamford Storage Emergency Plan: The Clerk had not yet contacted the company, as their most recent communication to the village was as recent as 2015. Councillors could not recall seeing this, and the clerk will circulate a copy following this meeting.
2. Village Hall: It was noted that a floodlight pole within the grounds was lying on the ground. Clerk to draw to the attention of Adele Stainsby.

3. Flood Risk Management: The Clerk had written to RCC drawing attention to flooding in the village within the last decade, with no response so far.
28-Dec-17

RCC

Planning – Meadow Park Ind.Est.
06-Jan-18
RCC

FPP - Powerplant
06-Jan-18
Biffa
Statement
13-Dec-17

Biffa
Invoice £117 - Dogbins
1. Current position:  This showed receipts of £20,500, and expenditure 

totalling £14,127, leaving a current balance of £1,692, which includes
reserves (£5,000 for Play area and £400 for election expenses), leaving a working balance of £6,292 to see us through the rest of the year. After known further expenditure for the remainder of the financial year, this was likely to reduce to approx..£4,700.
It was agreed that the second rocker unit was in poor condition and should be replaced. The Clerk was authorised to arrange for a replacement to be ordered as soon as possible, proposed IC, seconded SE all in favour.
The parents’ bench was also on its last legs, and the Clerk will obtain costings for a new bench and installation for the next meeting. 

ID reported on the recent Management Committee meeting. The Terms and conditions for the hire of the hall had been re-drafted to include a clause prohibiting fireworks within the grounds.
The Clerk announced his decision to relinquish his position as Parish Clerk at the end of the current financial year (31st.March), after 8 years in the post. This was for personal reasons, with the likelihood of a move away from Stamford a strong possibility this summer. He agreed to remain in place until such time as a replacement could be found.  With this in mind he has not yet formally handed in a letter of resignation, but will submit formal one month’s notice at the appropriate time. The Chairman thanked him for his work over this period, and appreciated the delayt to enable a replacement to be recruited. It was agreed that the position should be advertised in the Village News, on the noticeboard, in the Stamford Mercury and on the local social media network.  Clerk to draft notices.

IE announced her intention to resign her position imminently as a Councillor, which is due to a change in job, which will take her away from Essendine. Her house is already sold, and the move will probably take place by the end of March.  The Chairman thatnked her for her commitment during her brief tenure on the Council.  This will leave the Council with just three members, the bare minimum for a quorum, and it was agreed that the vacancies shouls be vigorously advertised, again in  the Village News, on the noticboard and website.
County Council: DW reported on recent developments with regard to Oakham Town Centre, and Council Tax 2018-19. The latter will show an increase of 4.99%, equivalent to abot £31 pa on a Band D property. Police precept will show an increase of 6%.  There had been much discontent shown as the result of green bin charges being introduced.
Thursday 22nd. March 2018 at 6pm - Council Meeting.
Thursday 24th. May 2018 at 6pm – Annual Parish Meeting
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 6,45pm..
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